
WAC 246-887-200  Other controlled substance registrants—Require-
ments.  (1) All persons and firms, except persons exempt from regis-
tration, must register with the pharmacy quality assurance commission 
(commission) in order to legally possess or use controlled substances.

(2) Persons or firms which are not classified as pharmacies, 
wholesalers, manufacturers, or researchers will be classified as other 
controlled substance registrants. Examples of persons or firms in this 
classification include analytical laboratories, dog handlers/trainers 
who use dogs for drug detection purposes, school laboratories and oth-
er agencies which have a legitimate need to use precursor chemicals as 
defined in WAC 246-887-150.

(3) The applicant for a controlled substance registration must 
complete and return an application form supplied by the commission. 
Either on the form or on an addendum, the applicant must list the con-
trolled substances to be used, the purpose for such use, and the names 
of the persons authorized to access the controlled substances.

(4) All controlled substances must be stored in a substantially 
constructed locked cabinet. The registrant shall maintain records in 
sufficient detail in order to account for the receipt, use, and dispo-
sition of all controlled substances. The registrant shall inventory 
all controlled substances in the possession of the registrant every 
two years on the anniversary of the issuances of the registration and 
shall maintain the inventory list for two years. The registrant shall 
return unwanted, outdated, or unusable controlled substances to the 
source from which it was obtained or surrendered to the Federal Drug 
Enforcement Administration.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 69.50.201. WSR 19-06-068, § 246-887-200, 
filed 3/5/19, effective 4/5/19. Statutory Authority: Chapter 69.50 RCW 
and RCW 18.64.005. WSR 92-12-035 (Order 277B), § 246-887-200, filed 
5/28/92, effective 6/28/92. Statutory Authority: RCW 18.64.005 and 
chapter 18.64A RCW. WSR 91-18-057 (Order 191B), recodified as § 
246-887-200, filed 8/30/91, effective 9/30/91. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 69.50.201. WSR 89-17-023 (Order 226), § 360-36-500, filed 8/8/89, 
effective 9/8/89.]
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